Toyota Resolves Orange County District Attorney
Claimswith Support for Community Programs

April 05, 2013

TORRANCE, Calif., April 5, 2013 — Toyota Motor Sales, U.S.A., Inc., announced today that it has reached an
agreement with the Orange County District Attorney (OCDA) in Californiato resolve civil claims brought in
March 2010 related to the recall of certain Toyota vehiclesin 2009 and 2010.

In response, Christopher P. Reynolds, group vice president and general counsel, Toyota Motor Sales, U.S.A,
Inc., and chief legal officer, Toyota Motor North America, said:

“ As we continue to turn the page on legacy legal issues related to our past recalls, we are pleased to have
resolved these allegationsin away that supports the communities where our customers live and work. Having
addressed floor mat and * sticky pedal’ issues with effective and durable solutions, we are gratified that Toyota
vehicles are once again widely recognized as among the safest and most reliable on the road. We remain
focused on continuously enhancing our quality assurance operations and strengthening our ability to meet
customer expectations, and we are grateful for their continued support.”

As part of this settlement, which was considered as an estimated cost when Toyota announced the resolution of

economic loss claims in December 2012, Toyotawill pay $16 million, to be divided equally between the Orange
County Gang Reduction Intervention Partnership (G.R.I.P.) and the OCDA.
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